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Meeting Minutes
North Loop Neighborhood Planning & Zoning Meeting
Heritage Landing Community Room, 415 North 1st Street

October 22, 2014
	Welcome and Introductions—Dave Decker
· The meeting was called to order at 6:00 p.m.
· Seven committee members were present:  DJ Heinle, Dave Decker, Alice Eichholz, Darwin Lookingbill, Karen rosar, Jo Vos, and Brent Webb.
· The committee approved minutes (with a minor edit) from its September 17 meeting.    

	Bachelor farmer
· Eric Dayton presented plans for expanding Askov Finlayson and Bachelor farmer.  Askov Finlayson would double its space by relocating to the adjacent building that was purchased in 2012.  Bachelor Farmer would then expand into the space formerly occupied by Askov Finalyson, offering light breakfast and lunch options in the new space.  dayton also discussed activating the alleyway between the two buildings by adding green space for outdoor seating and special events. Bachelor Farmer may seek an extension of its liquor license for the outdoor space.  

· The Askov Finalyson move would be done by early Summer 2015, and the restaurant expansion would be done by late summer or early fall 2015.

· Dayton asked for a letter of support from the committee. 


	North Loop Green Phase 2—Offices
· Officials from T3 (Timber, Transit, and Technology) presented plans to build a new “vintage-style” office building in Union Plaza space off washington Avenue .  The space is currently a surface parking lot.  
· Existing code allows a seven story building in the area.  T3 discussed having one level below grade for parking and seven floors above Grade that would provide about 30,000 square feet for office space.    

· T3 was unsure whether any variances would be needed.  

· The company hopes to break ground July 2015 and have tenants move in about 13 months later.  .

· Officials asked for a letter of support.  Dayton indicated that they may seek an extension of their liquor license for the outdoor space.

----------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------

Crave America—Kevin Talebi et alia

· Kevin Tabili updated the committee on Muse Center operations over the last six months, noting that it hosted 43 events that brought about 9,700 people into the neighborhood.      
· Talebi asked for neighborhood feedback or concerns about its operations.  Committee members (1) suggested “softening” the streets bordering Muse by adding trees, benches, etc., (2) commended Muse on its handling of valet parking, noting that neighborhood traffic seems unaffected on event days, and (3) indicated that they have not received any recent noise complaints about Muse, noting that the center addressed complaints very early in its operations.      

----------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------

Neighborhood Comments

· Nancy XXX, RSB Greenacker, asked for input regarding amenities the neighborhood would like to have in the community. DJ will coordinate a response.
· Eric dayton spoke about North Loop’s “winning streak” in attracting quality retailers and businesses.  To continue this trend, the neighborhood needs to work with landlords to steer them toward quality retailers.  He will get the association more information about what other communities across the nation are doing regarding best practices in responsible economic development.
----------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------
Committee Business
· DJ Heinle updated the committee on traffic/pedestrian concerns that the city has agreed to address.  Some improvements though will require money from the community.    

· Alice Eichholz updated the committee on branding electrical boxes in the neighborhood.  David Frank noted that the neighborhood must produce the art and get it approved by the city.  He will send us the city’s specifications and forms.      
· Jo Vos provided an update on the Central Riverfront Citizens Advisory committee (CAC).    

· The St. Anthony Falls Alliance (SAFA) is looking for a neighborhood representative to serve on the committee.  SAFA is a federation of neighborhoods adjacent to the mississippi River.  Jo Vos indicated her willingness to serve.  DJ Heinle will forward her name to the NLNA.  
· The committee agreed to draft letters of support for the Bachelor farmer and T3 projects.  It also agreed to draft a thank-you letter to Muse for its efforts to keep the community updated on its operations.

· the meeting was adjourned at 7:45 p.m.
· The next meeting is scheduled for November 19 at 6 p.m.
	



